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Dear Parents 
 
Student Well-Being 
Student well-being has been a focus for staff as children came back to school after almost eight weeks at 
home. I am pleased to say that the children have settled back into daily school life extremely well. There 
appears to be very little worry among the children about Covid-19. This is a credit to you for the way you 
have talked to your children about the pandemic and preparedness for back-to-school. It is also a credit 
to the staff for the way they have looked after and monitored the well-being needs of the children over 
the past three weeks. The slight nervousness among a few children was more down to the fact that they 
had been at home with their parents for a long period of time and so coming back to school was almost 
like starting the school year again. 
 

However, anxieties after something as significant as Covid-19 and the subsequent lockdown can surface 
ŀǘ ŀƴȅ ǘƛƳŜΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴŜŘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ŎƻǇƛƴƎ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǘŀƭƪ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ 
together we will look how we can further support your child.  
 
Insights from Lockdown 
Teachers have begun discussing insights from lockdown based on their personal experiences of distance 
teaching and learning. We will look at what we can learn from those experiences and what we could 
possibly integrate into current practices now that we have returned to face-to-face teaching and learning.  
Teachers will also be seeking to get student voice from the children. 
 
Morning drop-offs and afternoon pick-ups 
The new system for drop-offs and pick-ups will continue as we stay in Alert Level 2. Children are to enter 
and exit through their respective gates.  
 

From next week, staff will only be monitoring the Year 1-4 gates. Year 5-8 children are to enter through 
their gates once the 8.30am bell has rung.  
 

A bonus that class teachers have observed at morning drop-off is the level of independence that the 
children are showing in coming into school without a parent and the smooth and settled start to the school 
day. Children are coming into class, unpacking bags and generally preparing themselves for learning to 
start. This is evident across all year levels and particularly pleasing in junior classes. 
 

Because of the success of this new routine at drop-off time, we will continue with this until the end of the 
term. We will also be surveying a random selection of parents to get your views on this routine. 
 

Once we move to Level 1, parents will be able to come onto the school grounds after school to pick up 
children. In this way, teachers will be able to re-connect with parents after school, for those informal chats 
that are an important part of home-school relationships. 
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Mid-Year Parent Teacher Interviews 
Mid-year parent-teacher interviews will proceed as usual, but children will not be receiving a written 
report because of the eight-week interruption to regular schooling. It is not possible for teachers to write 
detailed reports this mid-year because teachers have not had enough direct contact with the children and 
most of the assessments that would have normally been completed by now to inform reports have not 
occurred. 
 

Teachers will be writing goals for each of their children in reading, writing and mathematics, which will be 
given to you and discussed at the interviews. 
 

Another part of the discussion during interviews will focus on key competencies e.g. managing self, 
relating to others and participating & contributing. These are particularly relevant now that we are back 
at school, moving from distance to face-to-face teaching and learning. Teachers are keen to get your 
perspective of how you think your child coped with distance learning from a key competencies point of 
view. 
 

Staff Appointments 
I am pleased to be able to announce three appointments made over the past few weeks: 

 Julie Oakford ς International Student Coordinator 

 Jenny Howie ς School Librarian 

 Tara King ς School Secretary. 
 

Julie and Jenny have both started in their respective roles, with Tara due to start at the beginning of Term 
3. We look forward to the contribution that our new staff members will make to the school. 
 
Kathy Harding - Auckland School Trustees Association Board 
Warm congratulations to our Board of Trustees Chair, Kathy Harding, who was recently elected Chair of 
the Auckland Regional Executive Board of the NZ School Trustees Association. The Auckland Regional STA 
works with close to 500 schools across the wider Auckland region. Kathy does a fantastic job for our school 
and I am sure she will take those skills to benefit the wider education community. 
 
Student Leaders 
Student Leaders are Year 8 students who demonstrate leadership qualities, who consistently display our 
school values and have a high level of maturity.  Student Leaders support the staff in various roles, 
represent the school in a variety of roles and are a voice for the student body. 
 

Congratulations to the following children, named as 2020 Student Leaders at a special Student Leader 
Assembly today. 
 

 Sienna Burgon  Isabella Hinds  Jordan Roberts 
 Sara Cass  Tom Nevell  Joshua Scholtz 
 Gabriella Croft  Caitlin Pendleton  Isabelle Wood 
 Nico Eady  Cara Prest  Angela Wu 

 
Colgate's TerraCycle Programme 
Just a reminder to bring to school your oral care waste for recycling 
through Colgate's TerraCycle programme. Accepted Oral Care (any brand): 

¶ Toothpaste tubes, caps and packaging 

¶ Non-electric toothbrushes and packaging 

¶ Floss containers. 
The oral waste is cleaned and melted into hard plastic that can be 
remoulded to make new recycled products. 
Thank you. 
Mrs Preston, Y4 Teacher 
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Year 8 Camp 

In Week 6 of Term 1, Y8 headed off for an incredibly fun and challenging four days at Camp Adair in the 
Hunua Ranges. As the sun shone down, students, teachers and parents were encouraged to push their 
boundaries and challenge themselves in ways they would never imagined. From the high swing to the 
pamper pole, the mudslide to the Burma Trail, hearts pumped and fears were quashed. Every minute was 
filled with teamwork, camaraderie, co-operation and an exceptional level of participation. Our first ever 
ΨǉǳƛŜǘ ŘƛƴƴŜǊΩ ǇǊƻǾŜŘΣ ǘƘŀǘ ŜǾŜƴ ƛƴ ǎƛƭŜƴŎŜΣ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŜƴƧƻȅ ȅourself and communicate with all your friends. 
/ŀƳǇ ǿŀǎ άƳŜƳƻǊŀōƭŜ ŀƴŘ ŀ ǘƛƳŜ ƛƴ Ƴȅ ƭƛŦŜ L ǿƛƭƭ ƴŜǾŜǊ ŦƻǊƎŜǘέ ǎŀƛŘ ƻƴŜ ¸у ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΦ  Many others declared 
that camp enables you to push yourself to your limit, so that you can complete some awesome challenges. 
For most students, camp has been the highlight of their school life to date. Congratulations to the students 
for a most successful camp and a big thank you to the fantastic parent helpers who supported the students 
and teachers throughout the camp. 
Y8 Teachers 
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Year 7 Challenges Week 
In Week 6 of Term 1, Y7 students had an incredible Challenges Week. The week started out with a trip to 
both Totara Park for a hike and Vector Wero Whitewater Park. The Whitewater Park was an absolute 
thrill, where students learnt how to paddle in unison and maintain control of their boat while launching 
into rapids. A bus ride out to Muriwai Beach followed on the Tuesday, where students learnt valuable surf 
lifesaving skills and enjoyed body boarding and swimming in the surf. Wednesday was another day for 
thrill-seekers with a trip to Silverdale Adventure Park, which included zip-lining, luging, a vertical bungy, 
tube slides and more. The highlight of the week was definitely Thursday. We had an action packed day in 
and around school, which concluded with a shared dinner, movie and a sleepover in the hall. The teachers 
were all delighted by how amazing the night was from camaraderie and behaviour points of view. We 
were very proud of the children. 
Y7 Teachers 
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Road Safety and Children 
²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŀƭƭ ƘŜŀǾƛƭȅ ƛƴǾŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǎŀŦŜǘȅΦ ¢ƘŜ ƭƛƴƪ ōŜƭƻǿ ƛǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ b½ tƻƭƛŎŜ aŀƴŀƎŜǊǎΩ DǳƛƭŘ 
Trust website and takes you directly to the section on keeping children road safe. Children and road safety 
is particularly relevant now that we have moved down the Covid-19 Alert Levels with more cars on the 
road.   https://pmgt.org.nz/child-safety/#Keep-kids-road-safe 
 
 
Turua DŀƭƭŜǊȅ ƛƴ {ǘ IŜƭƛŜǊǎ ΨDƛǾŜ ŀ YƛŘ ŀ .ƭŀƴƪŜǘΩ /ƻƭƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ  

 

We are again offering the gallery as a drop off 
Ǉƻƛƴǘ ŦƻǊ ΨGive a Kid a BlanketΩ and this year there 
will be more need than ever. 
 

For those who are unfamiliar with this collection, 
the purpose is to relieve poverty and help those in 
need, specifically helping families though the very 
cold months of winter, in a practical and caring 
way. Perfect if you have just had a big sort out over 
lockdown. 
 

We want the recipients to know we care and they 
are valued, so for this reason we ask for either pre- 
loved items that are in excellent condition or new 
items.  
 
 

Items we are after are the following in all sizes: 

¶ .ƭŀƴƪŜǘǎΣ ǎƭŜŜǇƛƴƎ ōŀƎǎΣ ŘǳǾŜǘ ƛƴƴŜǊǎΣ ŘǳǾŜǘ ŎƻǾŜǊǎΣ ōŀōȅ ǎƭŜŜǇ ǎŀŎƪǎΣ ǿƛƴǘŜǊ ōŜŘŘƛƴƎΣ tWΩǎΣ 
beanies, socks, jumpers, winter coats, rain coats, cots, new pillows and hot water bottles. 

 

This year, due to Covid, all pre-loved items need to be supplied in a bag or box please and must be washed 
and dried before donating. 
 

This is an amazing way we can directly help those in need and show those in tough times kindness and 
caring. 
 

Turua Gallery 10A Turua Street, St Heliers. Melissa 0274328888 
 
 
 
Kind regards 

 
Principal  
 
 
 
 
 
 

     
When making purchases at PaperPlus St Heliers throughout the year our school will receive a 10% rebate 
if you mention St Heliers School at the checkout before paying.   

https://pmgt.org.nz/child-safety/#Keep-kids-road-safe
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Congratulations to these students who received Merit Awards: 
 

Merit Awards - March  Merit Awards - March 
Yr Rm Name  Yr Rm Name 

5 25 Georgia Black  1 2 Lera Nadirli 

5 25 Aisha McHugh  1 2 Toby Bannister 

5 25 D'Arcy Larsen  1 3 Chloe van der Merwe 

5 25 Elijah Dilks  1 3 Kian DR 

5 26 William Morris  1 7 Kobi Hornibrook 

5 26 Ethan Alward  1 7 Ashton Amos 

5 26 Mila Leith  1 8 Delilah Twentyman 

5 26 Diya Patel  1 8 Mila Nock 

5 27 Charlotte Chadwick  2 4 Ryker Christian 

5 27 Frederick Cawson  2 4 Lucy McFadden 

5 27 Sophia Pike  2 4 Connor Harris 

5 27 Yesung Jeong  2 5 Oscar Parker 

6 20 Cleo Lesser  2 5 Poppy Thomas 

6 20 Zeya Finn  2 5 Sophie Ray 

6 20 Myra Purea  2 6 Huxley Savage 

6 21 Belle Savage  2 6 Isabella Chen 

6 21 Carys Ely  2 6 Lottie McAndrew 

6 21 William Leyland  2 6 Vika Derecha 

6 22 Nina Derber  3 11 Seren Hale 

6 22 Yasmin Lee Mirzabaev  3 11 Panaki Morgan-White 

6 22 Ava Clayton  3 11 Vesper Gallagher 

6 23 Ruby Brown  3 12 Demi Poon 

6 23 Brisou Botha  3 12 Charlie Black 

6 23 Caylem Badenhorst  3 12 Logan Badenhorst 

7 28 James Gane  3 13 Alice de Souza Nogueira 

7 28 Yazdan Mahmoodi  3 13 Lottie Paul 

7 28 Jocelyn Harper  3 13 Spencer Gillingham 

7 28 Riley Leith  4 16 Ira Poojari 

7 29 Emily Stanton  4 16 Aidan Prest 

7 29 Yfke Lotte Reijmer  4 16 Ninsi Finn 

7 29 Peter Wake  4 16 Jake Read 

7 29 Jack Ishmael  4 17 Brooke Hunter 

7 30 Sara-Jane M  4 17 Maartje Reijmer 

7 30 Felix Hawkins  4 17 Sam Darwen 

7 30 Annabel Gibson  4 17 Evie Griffiths 

7 30 Yiqian Ren  4 18 Juliano Takahashi 

8 14 Oliver Henton  4 18 Freya Foy 

8 14 Braxton Savage  4 18 Chloe Pattie 

8 14 Abbey Kane  4 18 Jack Steele 

8 14 Sienna Burgon     
8 15 Kyra-Lee Guard     
8 15 Bili Buldaev     
8 15 Jordan Roberts     
8 15 Amy Warren     
8 19 Ayla McHugh     
8 19 Xavier Warren     
8 19 Theo Koningham     
8 19 Holly Brown     

 


